
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
October 1, 2013

Present:  Helen Prince, Secretary; Bob Orsini, Gary Loew, Donna Wilson, Tay Vaughan, Bill Gray, Fran Armstrong, Steve Dean, Bob Ruhling

Absent: John Lewis 

A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, October 1, 2013, at the SCA Office. In the absence of Chair John Lewis, who was detained at work at PAX River due to the government shut-down, the meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by SCA President Bob Ruhling.  The minutes of the September meeting were approved as amended---Under Community Manager’s Report, Water Distribution System, last line should read…$12 per foot to bore and pull water lines underground.”

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

Steve Dean distributed his written report. The following is in addition to the report.
1. Water Distribution System:


Steve noted that the new generator for Well #5 will be delivered at the end of this week.  Well #1 is carrying about 60% of the demand for water at this time. The water meter there is failing. He will get an estimate for possible replacement. 

2. Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pool:

a. Gate House(rental): need to replace hot water heater

b. There are still several “dangerous” trees that need to be removed from the Schulz Garden (across from Loew’s house). There is money in the 2014 budget for this.

c. Ravines: Larry Gates reviewed Ravines #1-6 and noted which ones need repairing.

d. Pump House #1 (Chestnut): now that the bamboo has been removed, the pump house is more visible. It will be painted brown so it blends with the environment and looks like the other pump houses. 

e. Community House: First Aid Training there on November 2nd. 11 people have signed up.
3. Beaches and Ravines:


Work is beginning on the Toe Revetments again.
OLD BUSINESS

1. We need to buy 3 defibrillators for the office, Community House, and Chestnut Cabin. Steve will check on the cost.
2. Bob complimented Steve and the crew on the tennis courts and improved beach.

3. The Tobacco Barn still needs a final cleaning out. Jeff Wood will repair the roof, but the project is in limbo since the barn needs structural repairs. Steve will get an estimate from Harold Smith for these repairs. 

4. Security: We will look in to possibility of hiring the sheriff’s office for security(Sgt. Baumgardner). Cost may be $35 per hour. Steve will get a proposal for the number of hours needed.

5. Invasive Species removal:  Bill Gray said there should be a policy that any committee that wants to do invasive species removal  or major projects like that should come to the OAC with the plans as well as going to the SCA Board for approval.  That did not happen with the current work being done beside the Boat Yard, and there have been complaints about the loss of the shade for the pool. Helen explained that as soon as the roots are dug up, the Parks and Gardens Committee has money to plant large trees and shrubs that will hide the boats, are native plants, and will provide shade. 

It was the consensus to recommend to the Board that in the future, the protocol should be:  Committee has request/plan, they take it to the OAC for review and recommendation, and then it goes to the Board for approval before implementation. 

NEW BUSINESS
1. Use of Lake Ann property for temporary Boat Storage. Helen asked that we look into a process to allow weekend people to put their boats on the large grassy area beside Lake Ann each day during the weekend so they do not have to drive the boat back to their homes if they are using them the next day, perhaps some type of temporary parking pass.  Donna replied that this idea has already been considered.
2. Water tapping tool: This is a special tool for use when tapping into water mains to install new lines. We will borrow the tool from the Chesapeake Ranch Estates when we need it. 


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:08 PM.






















Respectfully submitted,









Helen Prince, Secretary
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